City Board Minutes 
The Humboldt City Board met in regular session on Monday, April 28th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Allen Schmeichel at 7:00 p.m.  Trustees present were Theresa Muth, Jeff Kaufman, Leslie Ideker and Ritchy Griepp.  Others present included Todd Meierhenry the City Attorney and Bryon and Dawn Hahn.  

A motion was made by Griepp and seconded by Kaufman to move old business after the review of the minutes.  The motion carried.

The minutes of the April 14th, 2008 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Griepp and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The purchase of additional park land from Don Shumaker was discussed.  The surveyor has been contacted to survey the property and submit the plat to the Planning and Zoning for approval.  The city attorney will proceed with the paper work for a purchase agreement, annexation and title work for the property. 

The 4th of July Celebration was discussed.  The ball game and fire works will be on July 3rd and the Summer Fun Day Parade, Kids Games and Street Dance will be on Saturday, July 5th, 2008.  Battle Creek Station has been booked for the street dance.  

Bryon Hahn asked about vendors for the street dance.  None of that has been decided yet.  Meetings will be set up for both the 4th of July weekend and the Car Show. 

The Car Show was discussed. 

With no further old business, the City Attorney gave the new board member Dawn Hahn the Oath of Office.  The document was signed and the City Seal was placed on the document. 

Bryon Hahn and Ritchy Griepp left at 7:20 p.m.  

Open discussion was then held.  The 4th of July organizational meeting has been set for June 4th at 7:00 p.m. at the finance office.  Chairman Schmeichel did not attend the MCEDA meeting this month. The Ambulance Service was discussed. 

The City Attorney then handed out a copy of the letter he drafted regarding the use of city resources during an election.  The city has offered all of the items in question to other individuals during an election. Dawn Hahn indicated that the phone calls she received were mostly concerning the use of the city postage meter.  It was clarified that all of the services provided by the finance office have set fees and are billed to the customer requesting the service.  The attorney indicated that a written policy listing all of the services provided by the finance office and the amount of the fee for the service needs to be established.  The finance officer will have a sample policy at the next regular meeting on May 12th, 2008.  

The floor in the cooler has been finished as well as the walls.  The flooring behind the bar and in the bathrooms was discussed. 
Ed Begeman and Becky Reynolds both have been working 20 hours a week for a six (6) month period and are eligible for South Dakota Retirement.  Since the city is already in the plan they are both required to have the amount deducted from their pay.  A motion was made by Muth and seconded by Ideker to add Ed and Becky to the South Dakota Retirement.  The motion carried.
The quotes for liability, property and automobile insurance were reviewed.  After discussion a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Kaufman to accept the quote from Smith Insurance Agency through Fischer Rounds in the amount of $8376.00.  The motion carried. 
The utility manager was present to discuss several items.  The drainage behind Lukes, crack sealing and chip sealing.  Hahn inquired as to who determines what streets need to be chip sealed and how that determination is made.  The utility manager explained the process.  The utility man needs to contact one more person before the drainage behind Lukes can be corrected.  
The donated score boards will need to be placed on diamonds “B” and “C”.  A letter will be sent to the school requesting permission and stating that no additional area will be required for the placement of the score boards. 

The utility manager had a mishap with the Dump Truck and it will need a new engine. 

The culverts at 5th and Madison, the ball diamond and the 6th and Main St. were discussed.  The 5th and Madison culvert will be cut down to minimize possible injuries. 
The ball diamond and 6th and Main culverts will not have flares and the utility manager will go to Huron this week with a trailer to get them.  

The water collecting on Jacobsen’s property was discussed.  The utility manager will contact Chuck Jacobsen and discuss drainage options.  

Broken curb boxes were discussed.  There are two boxes in town that the utility manager is aware of that can not be shut off due to damage.  The curb boxes are the responsibility of the property owners.  Letters will be sent to the owner indicating that they need to be repaired within 30 days or the City will do the work and assess it to the property.  

The emergency services provided by the utility manager will be added to the fee policy list. 

Three applications for summer help have been received.  After discussing the matter with the utility manager, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Muth to hire Bucky Needles for summer help due to previous experience with the City.  The motion carried. 
The utility manager wanted to know what to do with the old army tents the city has that no longer get used.  A motion was made by Muth and seconded by Kaufman to add the two army tents to the agenda.  The motion carried. 

A motion was made by Ideker and seconded by Muth to declare the two tents as surplus property.  The motion carried.  Since the tents were purchased for less than $75.00 several years ago the appraisal value would be less than $500.00 so no advertisement is necessary.  Hahn asked how these items are normally disposed of.  For items appraised at $500.00 or less it is word of mouth, first come first serve.  She suggested that the items at least be advertised in the newsletter.  That option is possible and the assistant finance officer will put the tent and the piano at the HCC in the newsletter. 
The finance officers will be attending the Code Enforcement conference in Pierre on Wednesday, April 30th and Thursday, May 1st, 2008.  

Nuisances were discussed. 
The filling of the hole where the pump house use to be has been completed. 

Clean up day is this Saturday, May 3rd.  No back up day has been set.  Clean up day will go on rain or shine. 

Harvey Shumaker’s term to the Natural Gas Board will expire in May 2008.  Harvey has indicated that he will agree to stay on for another five (5) year term.  Mark Ideker has indicated that he will not take another term on the Planning and Zoning Board. He does have a recommendation for a replacement. 
Payoff dates for the Cities outstanding bonds were reviewed. 

With no further business, a motion was made by Muth and seconded by Kaufman to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 p.m.  The motion carried. 

ATTEST:
KRISTIE ELLIS 
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